Powell Township Parks & Recreation Committee 
Approved Minutes
October 9, 2018

A) Call to Order: The regular meeting of the Powell Township Parks and Recreation Committee was called or order by Chairperson Gonstead at 6:36 pm.

B) Roll Call of Members: Committee members present: Sven Gonstead- Chairperson, Amanda Lagunas, Secretary, Arline Erickson, Darlene Turner, Becky Anderson, and Todd Bergman
Members absent: Lucy Wilcox 

C) Public Comment: None

D) Approval of Agenda: Anderson motioned, supported by Erickson to approve the agenda, with additions to new business. The motion passed unanimously.

E) Approval of Minutes: Lagunas motioned, supported by Erickson to approve the August minutes with no changes. The motion passed unanimously.
Lagunas motioned, supported by Anderson to approve the September minutes with no changes. The motion passed unanimously.

F) Financial Report:  $16344.16 in the donated funds

G) Old Business:
a) Big Bay Pathway- ½ trail mowed, logging is going on back by part of the trail
i) Jim Voepel Easement- paperwork in motion for our easement now that sale is complete
ii) School connector Trail: 50% done, Claire Depew is working with the DEQ on the bridge over first crick- there is a possibility for us to put in a temporary bridge until they are able to complete paperwork etc.  
iii) Earl Bevins Trail: Not Earl-Harold Bevins. Contact still needs to be made- Darlene will get his number to Sven.
b) Burns Landing: no new update, still waiting on lawyers and board of directors at Bay Cliff to work out their issues
c) Draver Park: left over foods from the concert series to be used at Christmas (credit to concert series to be determined then). Food Shack cleanup and shut-down for season planned for Thursday at noon.
d) Thomas Rock: Bathrooms to close this week. Signs still need permanent fixes- to be done in the spring. If Reyes Lagunas has time, he will be going to look at the path wash-out issues. Time will be invoiced, but as donated time, a list of supplies will be determined and reported back to the Township for approval. 
e) Concert Series: possibility of next September’s concert to be lined up with Autumn Fest at both Draver Park and Perkins Park- we may or may not want to do this. (Big Bay has a bad habit of everything happening on the same date at the same time rather than spreading it out, this needs more discussion. Maybe the possibility of another band playing at Autumn Fest too?- a bonus to the summer concert series)
i) Dates for next year’s concerts: June 15, July 6, August 3, September 14.
ii) $882.12 in fund from food shack. $500 still owed back to township
iii) Other improvements for next year: 
A) Raffle prizes for each concert, tickets to be sold at each concert, possibility of a 50/50 at each raffle too. Continue the punch card, grand raffle prize. Need to include passes for the Pathway for each prize winner too.
B) Speakers outside the pavilion so that music can be heard well through whole park while not being too loud under pavilion.
C) Food perk for musicians need to be made clear- all players/performers get free food, maybe hand out $10 vouchers next year. 
D) Sven is going to look into collaborating with Hiawatha and the Marquette Blues society for booking musicians
E) More road signage farther into Big Bay leading people to Draver Park specifically and making sure dates get into the Mining Journal and Marquette Monthly.
f) Communication: Rules for posting on the boards needs to be redistributed/maybe reformatted for easier understanding/clarity. Design on back of board to be created by Amanda Lagunas- possibility of something that can be switched out but original on to include map of area. Sun-resistant title banner saying “Powell Township Neighborhood News” needs to be priced and approved by Township. Amanda to get prices and report back to Darlene.  
g) Report for Town Board-Amanda will have minutes typed up for Sven to use for Township Board meeting w/highlights to talk about.
h) Five year rec plan: to start in the spring
i) Eagle Mine Proposal Sub-committee Report: They are going to provide funding for a scoping study and funding for the results of the scoping study.
 
H) New Business:
a) T-shirts & logo: The logo change will be brought up to the Township board. Independence Trading company will be approached by Amanda to do one shirt with logo and “volunteer” on it for the Board to see and approve a 25 shirt, $375 order for Parks and Rec to sell to potential volunteers. 
b) E-mail: everyone needs to get back to Amanda about what they want their introduction to be in the email that is to be sent out to the people who signed up to receive emails from us.
c) Help Protect the Park Signage: Example of signage that states what you can and can’t do at the parks, ie: don’t walk on Dune grass, don’t take rocks, needs to be developed and posted.

I) Public Comment: None

J) Adjournment: Gonstead adjourned the meeting at 7:31 pm.

Next Regular Meeting is November 13, 2018.

Respectfully Submitted by Amanda Lagunas, Parks and Recreation Secretary 









Highlights for Township meeting:
1. The Big Bay Pathway is working on completing the trail from the school to the trail system so that the kids can use it this year.
2. The concert series this summer was a huge success, and we are making plans to do it bigger and better next year. The food that is left over from the food shack will be used at the Christmas event.
3. Thomas Rock is going to need some drainage/wash-out issues fixed. Reyes Lagunas has volunteered to assist in this- a list of supplies may be presented to the Township for approval if found necessary- the goal is to make all fixes look natural and like it’s been there all along- Rey is very good at this and will hopefully be able to take care of some of the issues before snowfall.
4. Eagle Mine and the Lundin Foundation have approved $25,000 for a scoping study of the area and an additional $25,000 to go towards the results of this study. It is up to us to arrange the study though- they just want to be our financial backers- We will be talking to CUPPAD about this further.
5. A new logo has been developed for the township- it is more cohesive and updated version of the current logo. It has many possibilities for merchandising and as such fundraising for the Township through the sale of merchandise. Amanda Lagunas, who worked on the current logo, is the one that has developed this updated version.
6. As part of the new logo, the Parks and Recreation Committee is looking for approval for the purchase of an initial order of 25 shirts from the local company- Independence Trading Company- at a total of $375.


